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TUNG FENG
LAST WEEK’S PROCEEDINGS -  June 13, 2018 

The meeting started at 1:01pm. What a wonderful gathering we had...with over 23 
Rotarians present! It was our EGM and we gathered together to: 
 
1. Vote for the Audit Report 
2. Change our meeting times. 
 
Members in attendance were: PP Andrew, PP George, PP Henry, PP Tajwar, PP 
Rudy, PP Eddy, PP Nancy, PP Norman, PP Andy, 
PP Desmond, IPDG Eric, Dir. Leo, Rtn. Peter, Rtn. 
Jason, Rtn. Tony, Rtn. Raymond, Rtn. John, Rtn. 
Freddie, Rtn. David Ng, Rtn. Kevin, Rtn Stephen, 

PE Gilbert, P Stacy. Total 23 members! To be exact: 23/43 = 53% atten-
dance! What a great turnout! 
 
P Stacy welcomed back EVERYONE, noteably: PP Tajwar, PP Nancy, PP 
Norman, PP Desmond, Dir Leo, David Ng. 
 
P Stacy started the meeting with announcements from the JPM. Our club 
won 15 District Awards.  Three of our members were recognised with 
Outstanding Awards from District Gover-
nor: IPDG Eric, PP Norman, and P Stacy. 

P Stacy invited PP George, the PP 
Council Representative to chair the 
EGM. 
 
The highlights of the EGM as follows: 
 
1. Audit Report for The Rotary Year of 
2016-2017 passed 
2. Meeting times changed to : Luncheon 
Meeting to be held on Every 1st and 3rd 
Wednesday of the Month. Passed with 
Majority vote.  
 
Meeting times change will come into ef-
fect as of July 1st 2018. 

Red Box: HK$1,500
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On June 16th 2018, our club members gathered together to enjoy a warm and hearty fellowship dinner at the Hong 
Kong Club, Harcourt Suite. In total there were 44 persons attending. 

Attendees: 
1. PP Tim and Grace, 2. PP Henry, 3. P Stacy & Catia, 4. PE Gilbert & Crystal, 
5. PP Nancy,  6. Rtn. Stephen & Yvelyn, 7. PP Andy,  8. PP Andrew,  9. PP 
Laurence & Jennie, 10. PP Norman & Isa,11. Jason & Sharon, 12. PP William 
& Fanny, 13. Kenny Chan, 14. Josephine & PP Hubert, 15. Kevin & Catherine, 
16. PP George  &  Cynthia, 17. PDG YK, 18. PP JL & Andy, 19. PP Rudy, 20. 
PP David & Amy, 21. Francis & Catherine, 22. Sally & Leo, 23. PP Heman, 24. 
Bernard, 25. Raymond & Debbie, 6. PP Taj & Christina, 27. PP Paul KC 
CHAN. Total:44 

PP Tim started the gathering with a very nice speech, saying that he promised 
P Stacy to host a fireside this year to connect with the newer members how-
ever due to his busy time schedule he wasn’t able to. Hence PP Tim and 
Grace thought how about hosting a dinner as a nice end of the Year Gather-
ing. In PP Tim’s words: 
 
“Dear all, 
Grace and I are truly grateful for your presence tonight. We had a wonderful time getting to talk to newer members 
and renew old acquaintances. May HKIE go on with strength and renewed purpose and fellowship. Happy Father’s 
Day and have a blessed weekend. 
Tim”  
 
P Stacy shared a few words - first thanking PP Tim and Grace for hosting such a gathering. Secondly, she expressed 
how happy she was to see everyone together and how honour and humbled she feels to be part of such a distin-
guished club. 
 
PP Tim invited PP Andrew to speak. PP Andrew expressed his Thank You to PP Tim and Grace. PP Andrew said that 
he was so happy to see everyone together and that this is a fine HKIE tradition. PP Andrew also praised P Stacy for a 
great year as President.  

PP Tim then invited PE Gilbert to speak. PE Gilbert made a wonderful announcement:  
 
“I have some good news to share with all of you. 2018 is not only a new chapter for me as a President of HKIE, but 
also...a new chapter to become a Father. I want to share the news with all of you” 
 
Congratulations PE Gilbert! 
 
After the formalities, our fellowship launched into a very casual and great 3 hour Fellowship! Members moved around 
tables to talk to eachother. The Annes were having a great time catching up after not seeing one another for a few 
years. The buffet was delicious! And there was plenty of wine and whiskey! 
 
The night ended after 10:30pm with members still wanting to stay behind to chat more. This was truly a wonderful 
fruitful and heart warming fellowship. We all sincerely hope there are more fellowships like this to come! 

Spotlight On - Fellowship Dinner hosted by PP Tim & Grace
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Golf Tournament Prize Presentation!
Prizes were given to the following winners - Thank you to PIC Kevin Leung for arranging the prizes (with 
acknowledgements to PP Desmond as well for helping with the Uncle John Trophy Cup) 

PP Uncle John Cup Golf Tournament held on March 2nd 2017. 

Nett score: 
Winner - Kevin  
1st runner up - Hubert  
2nd runner up - Andrew  

Gross score: 
Winner - Tajwar  
1st runner up - Leo  
2nd runner up - Jason  

Front 9 
Longest drive - Kevin 
Closest to pin - Jason 
Back 9 
Longest drive - Gordon  
Closest to pin - Kevin  

PDG Uncle Peter Memorial Golf Cup 
Tournament 
Held on 20th April 2018: 

Nett score: 
Winner: Desmond 
1st runner up: Jason 
2nd runner up: George  

Gross score: 
Winner: Tajwar 
1st runner up: Leo 
2nd runner up: Kevin 

Front 9 
Longest drive: Leo 
Closest to pin: Leo  
Back 9 
Longest drive: Jason 
Closest to pin: nil 
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Club postal address : P.O.Box 47064, Morrison Hill Post Office, Hong Kong 
Meeting Venue  : Regal HK Hotel, Causeway Bay, Hong Kong 
Meeting Schedules : Every Wednesday at 12:30 pm 
Website              : http://hkie.rotary3450.org/ 
Facebook  : https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubHKIslandEast 

ANNOUNCEMENTS
June	27th	2018 
Last	mee1ng	of	the	Year!	P	Stacy	will	be	sharing	her	year	as	President	and	
also	has	prepared	giBs	for	everyone	so	please	come	along!

The Last Laugh 
A man goes to get his salary cheque and when he opens it he dis-
covers that his employer has overpaid him by £2000.  
He decides not to tell anybody and keeps quiet.  
At the end of the following month when he opens the cheque, he 
sees that he's been underpaid by £2000.  
Fuming, he goes to have it out with his employer. "Sir, I think you've 
made a mistake on my cheque."  
"And how do you figure that?" his employer asks.  
"It seems I've been underpaid by £2000."  
"So?"  
"No disrespect Sir, but I want my money."  
"Last month I overpaid you by 
£2000 and you didn't complain so 
why now?"  
"Well Sir, thing is I don't mind if you 
make a mistake once but if it be-
comes a habit I have to say some-
thing."
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